CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF PAHOKEE
COMMISSION WORKSHOP MINUTES
Tuesday, November 13, 2018

Pursuant to due notice the Commission Workshop was held in the Commission Chambers at 360
East Main Street, Pahokee, Palm Beach County, Florida on November 13, 2018.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Babb at 6:05 p.m.

Official attendance was recorded as follows:

Roll Call: Mayor Keith W. Babb, Jr. Present
Commissioner Benny L. Everett, I1I Present at 6:08 p.m.
Commissioner Felisia C. Hill Present
Vice Mayor Clara M. Murvin Present
Commissioner Diane L. Walker Present at 6:17 p.m.
City Manager Chandler Williamson Present
City Attorney Gary Brandenburg Present
Sergeant At Arms Sergeant Davis-Partridge Present
Interim City Clerk Nylene Clarke Present

Topic

1. November 13,2018 Agenda

Mr. Williamson provided an overview of the agenda and the additions.
Commissioner Everett expressed concern regarding the field turf project.

Mr. Williamson explained that the field turf project is one of the items on the list of projects
submitted to Palm Beach County, for the surtax funds. He elaborated on what the project will
consist of, and what the end result will be. Mr. Williamson advised warranty comes with the

installation.
> Discussion ensued.

Mr. Williamson provided an updated on the Marina Renovation Project.

Commissioner Everett inquired as to which projects are prohibiting the public from accessing the
marina.

Mr. Williamson advised the state and insurance inspections were pending, and there are barriers
that need to be set in place.

Commissioner Everett inquired about lawn care and maintenance of City property.
Mr. Williamson advised that the marina is on a schedule for regular grass cutting. He discussed the

irrigation system and advised that staff is watering the plants. Mr. Williamson stated Phase II of
the funding will address irrigation.
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» Discussion ensued. Mr. Williamson advised if there is a concern regarding City properties, he will
have the Public Works Director address it.

Mayor Babb inquired about the maintenance of the Port Mayaca Cemetery.

Mr. Williamson advised the new Cemetery Supervisor is addressing the cemetery’s processes for
maintenance, as well as rearranging schedules. He advised additional staff members and
equipment will be added.

There being no further business to discuss, Mayor Babb adjourned the meetmg at 6:36 p.m.
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Keith W. Babb, Jr., Mayor
ATTEST: Nﬂene Clarke, Interim City Clerk
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